HOSPITAL DISTRICT URBAN DESIGN FORUM MEETING MINUTES

Kaiser Building

2045 Franklin Street, Denver, CO

Tuesday, May 28, 2013

5:30pm

In attendance were:

Charles O. Brantigan (at large), Zach Zaslow (Childrens), Michael Henry (CHUN), Craig Demmon (UTOH), Bill Bivens (Gibralter), Jep Seman (SCLHS), Heidi Baskfield (Childrens), Craig Supplee (enterprise Hill), Bob Nogueira (Kaiser)
The meeting was called to order at 5:30pm. Attendance was sparce. The minutes of the March meeting were read and approved as written overlooking many voice recognition errors. Note that a bakery has opened next to the liquor store at 22nd and Downing.
Demolition of 2135 Downing St. No additional information either from San Rafael or Historic Denver. For agenda in June.

Planned Parenthood site—No additional info. Cunningham of CPW will be asked for a report at the next meeting.

Childrens Hospital—Zach Zaslow notes that he and his wife are touring the world. He introduced Heidi Baskfield as his successor. The True murals are still being conserved.

Benedict Fountain Park will be closed from June to Mid October for major work estimated to cost about $1Million. When it reopens there will be a big party sponsored by all of the many people who hoave worked on this for so long

Enterprise Hill
There is talk of an application for rezoning a lot at 22nd and Glenarm from R3OD9 to cmx5 so that a larger development can be built. This property is near a school and borders an historic district. Enterprise Hill is considering opposing the rezoning. Supplee will invite Ben Gelt, the spokesman for the project to present plans at the next meeting.
There is also a plan in the works for an apartment house at Welton and 23rd which will be all affordable housing (60%AMI). So far this has not been discussed with the neighborhood. Zoning is apparently in place but financing is not. Supplee will invite the spokesman, Brent Snyder to present at the next meeting.

Gibralter has hired off duty police for help with a property at 30th and Humboldt. 6 or 7 people have been evicted in the past few months. As the weather heats up Bivens and the police should be notified if the natives are restless so that proper action can be taken.

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned. 

Charles O. Brantigan, MD, FACS

Chairman, Hospital District Urban Design Forum 
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